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RSL WODEN VALLEY  

SUB-BRANCH ENEWS 
 

Special edition weekly Lockdown eNews 1 October 21       

Dear Members, 

Welcome back to our weekly newsletter. I’m not sure about anyone else, but I’m finding that time seems 
to be flying by while we’re in lockdown, even though we’re all limited in what we’re able to do, with 
whom and where we’re able to do it, while most of us have all the time in the world to do not very 
much!! 

Sorry about that introduction but you have a lot of reading ahead of you in this week’s edition of our 
newsletter, and I wanted to catch your attention. Similarly, some of the items in this edition cover some 
difficult and even disturbing issues. 

Firstly, please note that our staff and volunteers are continuing to support our members by providing as 
many services as they can, as smoothly as possible. Hopefully, no one who wants or needs support is 
missing out. In this regard, you can call our normal office number (6285 1931) if you’d like some advice 
or have any problems. 

I thank all of our Sub-Branch team who are providing this support. 

Following the Chief Minister’s briefing this morning, it seems the ACT Government is still aiming for the 
lockdown to at least ease on 15 October as they had planned. However, as and if things change, we’ll 
keep you posted of developments as they are announced, including any easing or indeed tightening of 
restrictions, either through this newsletter or, if appropriate, in a mass email. 

In addition to information about the COVID situation in the ACT, this edition includes media releases 
from the Federal Minister for Veterans Affairs and the National President of the RSL about some events 
and issues that affect many of us. There is also a summary of the August meeting of the ESORT at 
which the committee briefed the incoming Minister, the Hon Andrew Gee, about matters of interest and/
or concern to the Veteran Community. The ESORT is the forum that represents the broad views of the 
Veteran Community and attempts to provide a unified voice on matters that are shared or are specific to 
elements of that Community. The National President represents the RSL views on the committee. 

Please also note the article on misinformation about DVA services and the SCAM warning that could 
affect any of us. 

As I have mentioned previously, I continue to liaise with key people and organisations who are aware of 
our work and our needs at the Sub-Branch and the issues that affect other clients who seek our help. In 
that regard, I recently participated in a Standing Committee that the National Office convened to manage 
the League’s involvement in the Royal Commission into Defence and Veteran Suicide. This committee 
has been meeting each fortnight since about August and, while it’s a privilege to have been invited to 
participate, it will take a few resources to do so properly while also offering an opportunity to offer our 
advice and comments on these critical issues based on what we have been seeing through our work at 
the Sub-Branch. 

Lastly, you will find some useful advice towards the end of this edition and some examples of the con-
tributions that members have provided to lighten our respective loads and brighten our days. 

Thanks again to everyone for whatever it is you’re doing to cope with your respective and our shared 
trials, please keep up the good work and don’t hesitate to ask for help if you need it. 

Best wishes to all, stay well and stay safe, 

Jim Gilchrist 
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Dear members,  

 

The ACT lockdown will prevent the Sub-Branch having sufficient time to plan the 

scheduled dinner on Tuesday 26 October 2021, so it is cancelled.  

In accordance with the ACT Government’s Pathway, the Grant Cameron Centre 

might reopen soon after 14 October 2021, so the Board has decided to hold an 

OGM on Tuesday 26 October 2021 at 1400 hours in the Sub-Branch office at Holder. 

Following the OGM, refreshments will be provided. Details will be confirmed closer 

to the date. 

 

Regards, 

Greg  

 

Woden Valley Sub-Branch 

 

Greg Kennett 

Secretary  

Woden Valley Sub-Branch 

Australian Capital Territory  

P: (02) 6285 1931 

M:  0438 884 896 

E: secretary@rslwoden.org.au 

W: www.rslwoden.org.au  

mailto:secretary@rslwoden.org.au
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.rslwoden.org.au%2F&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C156fca9cb6aa46e83b1608d9780e4c5f%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637672825078149634%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8ey
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Read more: The ACT's Pathway Forward - Framework - COVID-19  

The lockdown commenced at 5:00pm Thursday 12 August 2021 and will continue until Friday 
15 October 2021. 

These restrictions are to help slow the spread of the virus and allow contact tracers to do their work. 

Essential reasons you can leave your home during this lockdown include: 

• to buy essential groceries and medicine 

• to access essential healthcare including in-home care 

• for essential work 

• to exercise outdoors for two hours per day in your region 

• to get a COVID-19 test 

• to get a COVID-19 vaccination. 

https://www.covid19.act.gov.au/act-status-and-response/the-acts-pathway-forward
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Read more:  https://www.covid19.act.gov.au/act-status-and-response/lockdown 
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Veterans Home Care Program - misleading information being circulated 

Good afternoon colleagues, 

DVA has become aware of emails circulating within the veteran community that contain inaccu-
rate information related to the Veterans Home Care (VHC) Program. 

 

The VHC Program provides access to low level services to assist eligible Department of Veter-
ans’ Affairs (DVA) clients to remain independent in their homes. Eligible DVA clients under the 
Veteran's Entitlements Act 1986 (VEA) that hold a Veteran Gold Card, or Veteran White Card for 
an accepted service-related injury or condition, are eligible for an assessment to receive services 
under the VHC Program, such as domestic help, personal care, respite care, and safety-related 
home and garden maintenance. 

The emails incorrectly state that the VHC Program ‘may be discontinued due to lack of participa-
tion’. 

DVA is not considering the discontinuation of the VHC Program for any reason. The VHC Pro-
gram continues to be a well utilised and popular program, helping clients remain independent in 
their own homes. In 2020-21, the VHC Program provided services to over 36,000 clients. 

The phone number provide in the email is also incorrect. Eligible DVA clients should contact their 
VHC Assessment Agency on 1300 550 450 to have an assessment for services. Information on 
the VHC Program is also available via our website: dva.gov.au/vhc.  

Please share this information with your members and colleagues. 

Regards, 

Victoria  

 

Victoria Benz 

Deputy Commissioner, NSW & ACT 

Department of Veterans’ Affairs 

t (02) 9213 7878 | ext 417878 | m 0417 654 347 

e Victoria.benz@dva.gov.au  

 
EA: Tania Lam 

t (02) 9213 7890  | e  dc.nsw.and.act@dva.gov.au 

EO: Sue Cooney 

t (02) 9213 7425  | e  dc.nsw.and.act@dva.gov.au 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.dva.gov.au%2Fvhc&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C00e37ddd9e0f4e4e8eaa08d9822895d5%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637683933084316792%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJW
mailto:Victoria.benz@dva.gov.au
mailto:dc.nsw.and.act@dva.gov.au
mailto:dc.nsw.and.act@dva.gov.au
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From ACCC website  

Current COVID-19 (coronavirus) scams 

Scammers are using the spread of COVID-19 (coronavirus) to take advantage 

of people across Australia. 

About COVID-19 scams 

Scamwatch has received over 6,415 scam reports mentioning the coronavirus 

with more than $9,800,000 in reported losses since the outbreak of COVID-19 

(coronavirus). Common scams include phishing for personal information, 

online shopping, and superannuation scams. 

If you have been scammed or have seen a scam, you can make a report on the 

Scamwatch website, and find more information about where to get help. 

Scamwatch urges everyone to be cautious and remain alert to coronavirus-

related scams. Scammers are hoping that you have let your guard down. Do 

not provide your personal, banking or superannuation details to strangers who 

have approached you. 

Scammers may pretend to have a connection with you. So it’s important to 

stop and check, even when you are approached by what you think is a trusted 

organisation. 

Visit the Scamwatch news webpage for general warnings and media releases 

on COVID-19 scams. 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scamwatch.gov.au%2Freport-a-scam&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C4810f63a04d944b19b9808d97d5627ab%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637678631248025338%7CUnknown%7
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scamwatch.gov.au%2Fget-help&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C4810f63a04d944b19b9808d97d5627ab%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637678631248035332%7CUnknown%7CTWFp
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.scamwatch.gov.au%2Fnews&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C4810f63a04d944b19b9808d97d5627ab%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637678631248035332%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZs
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From Australian Services website - Covid-19 Vaccination 

https://www.myhealthrecord.gov.au/for-you-your-family/howtos/log-in 

As at 31 August 2021 

Get free online proof of your COVID-19 vaccinations 

Don’t be scammed. Getting proof is free once you’ve had all required doses of a vaccine 
approved 

for use in Australia . 

[1] 

Your vaccination provider first needs to add your vaccination details to the 

Australian Immunisation Register (AIR) so you can get proof. This can take up to 

10 days. You can then go online to get either: 

•an immunisation history statement or 

COVID-19 digital certificate . 

Your immunisation history statement shows all the immunisations you’ve had 

that are on the AIR. This includes your COVID-19 vaccinations. 

The COVID-19 digital certificate shows only your COVID-19 vaccinations. 

You can use your device to show proof. You can also add your COVID-19 digital certificate 
to either your Apple Wallet or 

Google Pay for easy storage. If you’re using an iOS device, you can use the Safari or 
Chrome browsers. If 

you’re using an Android device, you need to use the Chrome browser. 

Next steps 

Use our handy tool to help you find out how to get proof of your COVID-19 

vaccination . It can help you to set up online accounts if you haven’t already. 

If you have myGov linked to Medicare, you can sign in and follow the links to 

access either: 

• your immunisation history statement 

COVID-19 digital certificate. 

For the latest COVID-19 updates and advice , go to the Australian Government website 

https://www.myhealthrecord.gov.au/for-you-your-family/howtos/frequently-asked-questions 

Hard copy: Australians who cannot access their vaccination certificates online can have 

their immunisation history printed and mailed to them. Call the Australian Immunisation 

Register on 1800 653 809 (Monday to Friday 8 am to 5 pm) and ask them to send your im-

munisation history statement to you. It can take up to 14 days to arrive in the post. You can 

also contact the Australian Immunisation Register through 

Australian Immunisation Register - Services Australia or email: air@servicesaustralia.gov.au 

 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.myhealthrecord.gov.au%2Ffor-you-your-family%2Fhowtos%2Flog-in&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C0f4ef3d47ff246d9ad8f08d96da0bd02%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C6
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.myhealthrecord.gov.au%2Ffor-you-your-family%2Fhowtos%2Ffrequently-asked-questions&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C0f4ef3d47ff246d9ad8f08d96da0bd02%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e11452
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.servicesaustralia.gov.au%2Findividuals%2Fservices%2Fmedicare%2Faustralian-immunisation-register&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7C0f4ef3d47ff246d9ad8f08d96da0bd02%7C89e037eca1
mailto:air@servicesaustralia.gov.au
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Yarn, by Matt Jones, winner of the 2020 
Napier Waller Art Prize. Photo: Australian 
War Memorial.  

Current and former Australian Defence Force service personnel are 
being encouraged to enter this year’s Napier Waller Art Prize, where 
entrants can submit any original visual art medium with a theme of 
their choice. 

The competition is now in its fourth year and aims to promote the ther-
apeutic essence that art can have on service personnel, especially those 
struggling with post-traumatic stress disorder or other mental illnesses. 

Former Army Major Matt Jones, who served in East Timor before finding 
himself homeless in Sydney, won the 2020 prize with his conceptual 
piece, Yarn. 

Matt says it takes courage to reveal your vulnerabilities through art, 
even if that story remains personal. 

“It is a vindication of the difficulties I have been through,” he says. 

“It was worthwhile telling the story, even if I am the only person who 
knows what that story is.” 

The blue and yellow yarn in Matt’s artwork is centred on the Kilo mari-
time signal flag, which means ‘I wish to communicate with you’. 

The artwork is partly comprised a blanket a local knitting group gave 
him while he was couch surfing, sleeping on trains and bathing at the 
beach. 

Matt says cutting up the blanket and weaving it into the artwork de-
notes that part of his life is not coming back. 

“We tell our stories with what we have, not with what we hope we might 
have,” he says. 

“My work is made up of a whole lot of individual pieces of yarn, and 
there are a whole lot of stories from myself that have gone into it so the 
threading together of those stories is the therapeutic nature of it.” 

Australian War Memorial director Matt Anderson says visualising per-
sonal feelings and sharing them with other members of the Defence 
Force, as well as the broader community, can help with the healing pro-
cess from trauma. 

“We are encouraging current and former Australian Defence Force per-
sonnel to raise awareness of the therapeutic power of artistic creation, 
shared experiences and the talent of service personnel,” he says. 

This year’s winner of the Napier Waller Art Prize will receive $10,000, 
and the winner of the People’s Choice award, voted by the general pub-
lic, will receive $5000. 

The works will be displayed in an exhibition alongside other highly com-
mended pieces, and will become part of the Australian War Memorial’s 
National Collection. 

The exhibition of highly commended works will be held in mid-2022, 
pushed back from this year due to the COVID-19 lockdown. 

Submissions are now open for the Australian War Memorial’s 2022 Napier 
Waller Art Prize, and close on Sunday, 12 December, 2021. 

More information about the prize and previous entries can be found at 
the Australian War Memorial. 

Gary Ramage’s photograph, Afghan dig-
gers’ ghosts at the AWM, won the Peo-
ple’s Choice award in the 2020 Napier 
Waller Art Prize. Photo: Australian War 
Memorial.  

http://www.awm.gov.au/nwartprize
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Battle of Long Khanh and Nui Le coins 

This year, the Royal Australian Mint released two commemorative collectible 
coins marking the anniversary of the Battles of Long Khanh and Nui Le. 

These coins have been very popular and we thought your membership might be 
interested in purchasing one of these coins before they sell out. 

Developed in collaboration with members from the 3
rd

 Battalion, the Battle of Long 
Khanh coin depicts a scene inspired by the elements of the Battle, featuring a 
Centurion tank, manned by an Australian soldier, set deep in the Vietnam jungle. 

Developed in collaboration with members of the 4
th

 Battalion, the Battle of Nui Le 
coin also shows a scene inspired by the elements of the Battle. It features the 
iconic Iroquois helicopter, which was used to evacuate wounded Australian sol-
diers during the battle, which was part of Operation Ivanhoe. 

Both coins retail at $10 each and can be purchased from the Mint’s eshop or call 
centre (1300 652 020). 

I’ve included some images of the coins below including the packaging for your 
reference. 

 

Regards, Nicolle 

Royal Australian Mint 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Feshop.ramint.gov.au%2Fsearch%3Fq%3Dbattle&data=04%7C01%7Calex.solecka%40rslwoden.org.au%7Cafe7b7ecaf2d4326024208d97d6a60bb%7C89e037eca1104e3e82e114529fc0839a%7C0%7C0%7C637678718106359872%7CUnkn
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